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PRESS RELEASE 

 

January 20, 2011 

       

Japan Grassroots Assistance to Shepherd’s Field Hospital  

 

Today on January 20, 2011, at the Representative Office of Japan in 

Ramallah, Mr. Naofumi Hashimoto, Representative of Japan to the Palestinian 

Authority and Mr. Khader Kokaly, Board Chairman of Beit Sahour Cooperative 

Society for Health Welfare signed the grant contract of the Project for Establishing 

an X-Ray Department in the Shepherd’s Field Hospital. The amount of the project 

funded by the Government of Japan through the Japan’s Grant Assistance for 

Grassroots Human Security Projects is US $ 88,300. 

 

The project aims to enable all patients in need to receive adequate care 

including x-ray services in the Shepherd’s Field Hospital by equipping it with an 

x-ray system. It will also improve the health status of Bethlehem Governorate as a 

whole by expanding available services in case of emergency and by providing access 

to x-ray services to everyone in need, and thus, ending their suffering from 

inaccessibility to x-ray services. 

 

Mr. Hashimoto in his speech expressed that the Japanese Government is 

determined to continue its support to Palestinian people from human security 

perspective as well as from its political stands for their efforts to establish a viable 

independent Palestinian state and to develop capacities of local institutions in 

providing basic daily services to people. 

 

Since the inception of Japan’s Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human 

Security Projects in Palestine, Japan has provided funding assistance to more than 

300 projects with a total value of approximately 21 million US dollars, which is a 

part of Japan’s total assistance to the Palestinians since 1993 exceeding USD 1.1 

billion. 

 

(End) 
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Exchanging the grant contracts 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Hashimoto with the Representatives of Beit Sahour Cooperative Society 

for Health Welfare and the GGP Field Coordinator 
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